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OCTOBER   VOL. 70 
2020   NO. 7 

PUBLISHED MONTHLY BY 
CAPTREE POWER SQUADRON 

DISTRICT 3 
A UNIT OF UNITED STATES POWER SQUADRONS® POWER AND SAIL 

Chartered 19 March 1951 

BULLETIN BOARD 

OCT 02 D-3 Council Meeting – Virtual
07 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge
21 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge
TBA  Captree End-of-Season Brunch – Captain Bill’s, Bay Shore – Watch for updates 
TBA  Captree Oktoberfest or Halloween Party – Watch for updates 

NOV 04  Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
18  Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge 

DEC 02  Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
TBA  Ladies’ Holiday Luncheon – Watch for updates 
TBA  Men’s Holiday Get-together and Boy Scout Spaghetti Dinner – Watch for updates
TBA  Members’ Holiday Party – Watch for updates

USPS’s 107th Year of Education for Safe Boating (Founded Feb 2, 1914) 
CAPTREE LOG 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION – CAPTREE POWER SQUADRON, INC., DISTRICT 3 
A UNIT OF UNITED STATES POWER SQUADRONS® POWER AND SAIL 

155 Skidmore Road, N. Babylon, NY  11703 
Issue Date: Octobber 2020 – Volume 70 – Issue # 7 

The content of this publication does not reflect an endorsement of this publication or the opinion of the 
organization it represents. 

Visit Captree’s NEW Website at:  www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email abccaptree@gmail.com 

District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com 
USPS Website: www.americasboatingclub.org 

Copy deadline for the November CAPTREE LOG material is 20 October 2020 
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Visit Captree’s NEW Website at www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email abccaptree@gmail.com 

District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com 
USPS Website:  www.americasboatingclub.org 

Let’s Not Forget The USPS Pledge
I do solemnly pledge to: 

Abide by the Bylaws of the United States Power Squadrons; 

Promote high standards of navigation and seamanship; 

Maintain my boat and operate it legally; 

Render assistance whenever possible; 

And conduct myself in a manner that 

Will add prestige, honor, and respect 

To the United States Power Squadrons. 

Please patronize Captree Supporters and mention
“THE CAPTREE LOG” 

ACCOUNTING FIRMS  
BENDER, CICCOTTO & CO, CPA’s LLP   

CANVAS & UPHOLSTERY 
LONG ISLAND CANVAS AND UPHOLSTERY 

COMMERCIAL ENERGY SOLUTIONS 
AZTEC ENERGY GROUP 
ECOENERGY SUPPLY 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS 
KINETIC ELECTRIC 

ENTERTAINMENT 
BABYLON LANES 

FUNERAL HOMES 
JOHNSTONS’ WELLWOOD FUNERAL HOME 
POWELL FUNERAL HOME 

MARINAS 
PEARL GRAY MARINA 

MARINE SUPPLIES 
FRED CHALL MARINE SUPPLY 

MARINE MATE  

PARALEGAL SERVICES 
PATRICK DeLUCA 

RESTAURANTS 
LINDENCREST DINER 

STONE & MASON SUPPLIES AND MORE 
NICOLIA INDUSTRIES  
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Fiscal Year May 1, 2020 to April 30, 2021 

COMMANDER 
Cdr Carol Johnson, AP 

155 Skidmore Road 
N. Babylon, NY 11703

631-242-6117

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
Lt/C Jack Stange, AP 

P.O. Box 
N. Babylon, NY 11703

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 
Lt/C George Tracy, SN 

19 Lewis Circle 
Babylon, NY 11702 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
Lt/C Linda LaDez, S 

36 Bunnell Place 
W. Babylon, NY 11704

SECRETARY 
Lt/C Michael Richter, AP 

135 West Islip Road 
West Islip, NY 11795 

ASSISTANT EDUCATIONAL 
OFFICER 

P/Lt/C Eugene Johnson, AP 
155 Skidmore Road 

N Babylon, NY 11703 

ASSISTANT ADMIN. OFFICER 
1st Lt Maria McSweeney 

185 Woodsome Road 
Babylon, NY 11702 

ASSISTANT SECRETARY 
1st Lt Paul Rondinello 

12 Sexton Drive 
West Islip, NY 11795 

FLAG LIEUTENANT 
P/Lt/C Eugene Johnson, AP 

155 Skidmore Road 
N Babylon, NY 11703 

TREASURER 
Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

14 Harbor Place 
Massapequa, NY 11758 

CHAPLAIN 
Cdr Carol Johnson, AP 
 155 Skidmore Road 
N. Babylon, NY 11703

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

ASSISTANT TREASURER 
P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP 

137 Fairview Road 
Massapequa, NY 11758 

Members at Large – 1 yr term 
Garry Biggs 

Lt Charles Cooper, AP 
Stephen Katsur 

P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP 

Members at Large – 2 yr term 
Robert Fisher, P 

P/C Leonard Scheide, JN 
P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP 

P/C Charles Virga, Jr., AP 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE RULES COMMITTEE AUDITING COMMITTEE 
Chairperson 

Lt Pavlos Mourdoukoutas, AP - 
1yr 

Members 
P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP - 2yr 

P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP - 3yr 

Chairperson 
Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN - 1yr 

Members 
Lt/C Michael Richter, AP - 2yr 
P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP - 3yr 

Chairperson 
Lt Joseph Tavella, AP - 1yr 

Members 
P/Lt/C Eugene Johnson, AP - 2yr 

Garry Biggs - 3yr 

CAPTREE LOG PUBLICATION STAFF 

Editor/Publisher - Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 
Assistant Editor - Vacant 
Photographers - P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP  

  P/C Charles Virga, Jr., AP 

Business Managers – Lt/C Michael Richter, AP 
     Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

Distribution - Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

Visit Captree’s NEW Website at:  www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email abccaptree@gmail.com 

District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com  
USPS Website:  www.americasboatingclub.org 
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CAPTREE POWER SQUADRON & DISTRICT 3 
2020-21 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

2020 
OCTOBER 02 D-3 Council Meeting – Virtual

07 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge
21 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge
TBA Captree End-of-Season Brunch – Captain Bill’s, Bay Shore – Watch for updates
TBA Captree Oktoberfest or Halloween Party – Watch for updates

NOVEMBER 04 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
18 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge 

DECEMBER 02 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
TBA Ladies’ Holiday Luncheon – Watch for updates 
TBA Men’s Holiday Get-together and Boy Scout Spaghetti Dinner – Watch for updates 
TBA Members’ Holiday Party – Watch for updates 

2021 
JANUARY 20 2019-20 Captree Nominations’ Slate Due 

TBA D-3 Fall Educational Conference – (rescheduled from Nov. 7) – Melville Marriott
22 D-3 Orientation Meeting – Melville Marriott

FEBRUARY 02 USPS 107th Anniversary (Founded 02 February 1914) 
03 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
14-21 USPS National Convention – Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 
17 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge 

MARCH 03 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
05 D-3 Council Meeting – Melville Marriott
12-13 D-3 Spring Conference, Luncheon & Change-of-Watch – Melville Marriot
17 Captree Annual General Membership Meeting – ELECTIONS – Moose Lodge
19 Captree’s 70th Anniversary (Founded 19 March 1951)

APRIL 07 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
11 D-3 Memorial Service – United Methodist Church, Port Washington
21 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge - COW Ceremony

MAY 05 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
19 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge 
29-31 Memorial Day Weekend Raft-ups – Oak Island 

JUNE 02 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
16 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge  

JULY       03-05 July 4th Weekend Daily Raft-ups – Captree Cove, Oak Island 
Wkends Impromptu weekend Raft-ups – Locations TBA 
07 Captree Executive Committee – Location TBD 
TBA Captree Summer Picnic – Robert Moses Boat Basin, Field 3 

AUGUST Wkends Impromptu weekend Raft-ups – Locations TBA 
04 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
18 Captree General Membership Mtg – Moose Lodge 

SEPTEMBER 01 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Moose Lodge 
04-06 Labor Day Weekend Daily Raft-ups – Captree Cove, Oak Island 
TBA Basket Making for Fall Rendezvous 
TBA Captree Fall Rendezvous – Cedar Beach Marina 
15 Captree General Membership Meeting – Moose Lodge 

Visit Captree’s NEW Website at:  www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email abccaptree@gmail.com 

District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com 
USPS Website: www.americasboatingclub.org
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COMMANDER’S REPORT 

Cdr. Carol Johnson, AP 

Cooler days are upon us and the hot, hazy, humid 
days of summer are finally in the rearview mirror. 
Mother nature is now at its most beautiful time 
with the leaves boasting the autumn colors of 
brown, orange and gold, but for us boaters, a 
certain sadness takes over as we start to prepare 
our boats for the upcoming long winter’s nap. 

Usually, it’s the time that Captree starts planning 
for their holiday celebrations, but right now we 
are still in a holding pattern and we will have to 
take a “wait and see” attitude before any definite 
plans can be made.  This year spontaneity may 
be the rule of thumb, but sometimes 
spontaneous events work better than those 
planned. 

Although not long in the planning stage, the 
Captree Sunday Brunch held at my home turned 
out to be a highly successful event.  The Brunch 
was well-attended with approximately 36 people 
in attendance.  As always, the bacon, egg and 
cheese sandwiches were made to perfection by 
our grill masters Charlie Virga and Gene Johnson.  
Cookies and cakes were brought by members for 
those with a sweet tooth and I would be remiss if 
I did not give a shout out to Dianne Richter for 
her homemade French Toast bake and croissants. 
Of course, Bloody Mary’s & Mimosas were 
flowing freely keeping up the spirits of all who 
attended.  This year’s Captree Member of 
Distinction, Jack Stange, was among those who 
attended the breakfast and it was my pleasure to 
present him with his plaque in the company of all 
his fellow Captree members. In addition, Jerry 
Cappa was presented National’s Distinctive 
Communicator Award for his work on Captree’s 
website. 

This September our Education Department was 
finally able to complete the live ABC course 

which began at the North Babylon High School 
prior to quarantine due to the COVID-19 
pandemic.  A large room at the St. Paul’s 
Reformed Church in North Babylon church was 
made available to us on 2 consecutive Thursdays 
to enable the class to be held with adequate 
space for social distancing for the safety of the 
students and instructors.   Our sincere thank you 
to Jennifer Binning for allowing the use of this 
facility and making this class possible.  Of course, 
a special thanks to Squadron Education Officer 
George Tracy and instructors Bob Silz and Gene 
Johnson for running the two classes with such 
short notice.  Congratulations to all the students, 
some of which were Boy Scouts, who successfully 
completed the ABC course. 

We have been informed by District Commander 
Betsy Mandera that due to the COVID-19 crisis 
and a sharp decline in sales and dues revenue, 
USPS Headquarters has had to change its hours 
of operation effective October 5, 2020 to 
Monday through Thursday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. ET.  Please make note of this change in the
event you have the need to contact National.

Please continue to watch your email to stay 
informed about Captree happenings and 
meetings (whether virtual or in person); right 
now, this is the best means of keeping everyone 
up to date. 

As always, we are looking for suggestions on how 
to keep our members engaged.  If you have any 
ideas, please come forward and contact one of 
the Bridge members.  New ideas are always well 
received and make for a great time. 

Be well and stay safe! 

Carol 
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A note from Frank Verderber - Roster Publication Editor 
Welcome to our newest Captree Members and our 2020 Associate Members.  All are asked to check 
their information listed in the Roster issued again on October 1, 2020.  If there are any additions or 
corrections that need to be made, please notify me by email at fverderber@optonline.net or phone 
(516-799-1778). 

New Captree Members - 2020 
John & Dyan Latini 
16 Rockaway Place 
Massapequa, NY 11758 
jjliny@yahoo.com 
dycaslat@yahoo.com 
Boat Name: The Fab Four 

Moataz (Mo) B. Ramadan 
24 Garfield Place 
Lindenhurst, NY 11757 
moataz.b.ramadan@gmail.com 
Boat Name: Mo-Tivation 

Associate Members - 2020 
John & Maria Allison (Great So Bay) 
21 Fairview Road West 
Massapequa, NY 11758 
johntallison@me.com 
Boat Name: Fanta-Sea 

Laura Gill, AP & John Gill, AP (Jones Beach) 
31 Brewster Road West 
Massapequa, NY 11758 
lollygil@aol.com Boat 
Name: Livin The Dream  

P/C Henry Lynn, JN & Arlene (Hempstead Bay) 
10 Firethorne Lane 
Valley Stream, NY 11581 
lynn6996@aol.com 
Boat Name: Golden Girl 
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OCTOBER CELEBRATIONS 

BIRTHDAYS 

10-07 Frank Verderber
10-21 Charlie Zangle
10-14 Holly Ferruso
10-24 Len Schiede
10-30 Kathy Verderber
10-30 Charlie Virga

ANNIVERSARIES 

10-24 Len & Linda Schiede

Please send Birthday & Anniversary information to: 
Madelyn Virga @ nanavirga@aol.com 
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Well, here we are into October 2020 and nothing has 
changed in the way we have been living the past 
months due to the Coronavirus. Most of us have been 
following the rules on how to be safe, and when we 
do get together with other members, we try to follow 
the guidelines established by the CDC and our 
Governor.  In fact, those of us that have been seeing 
each other at our weekend raft-ups are following the 
rules by remaining on our boats and conversing with 
each other without moving from boat to boat. 

One of the recent weekends that we got together was 
Labor Day weekend.  In all the years that I have 
attended Labor Day weekend raft-ups, I seldom was 
able to attend for all three days because, over time, 
there were at least one or two days that the weather 
was bad.  This year was an exception; September 5, 6 
& 7 were three great days with the air temperature in 
the eighties and the water almost as high. This made 
for great boating and great swimming. 

Over the three days, we had a number of boaters 
participate or just stop by to say hello.  They included 
Mike and Dianne Richter, Ed and Cathy Starling, 
John and Linda LaDez, Tom and Pam Zimmer, Frank 
and Kathy Verderber, Ed and Jen Tracy, George 
Tracy with members of his family, Steve Katsur and 
Linda Faust, Pavlos Mourdoukoutas, John and Maria 
McSweeney, and Madelyn and me with guests 
Commander Carol Johnson and Gene aboard.  Now 
that we are into October, I am sure we will spend less 
and less time at Captree Cove, as both the air and 
water cool down. 

We did a few other things in September; one was the 
relocation of our equipment and LOG archives that 
we had in a Farmingdale storage unit and was moved 
to a new location in West Babylon.  I have to thank 
the following individuals who helped make the task of 
moving a lot easier: Carol Johnson and son Gene with 
his flat-bed trailer, Mike Richter with a box-truck 
equipped with a power lift gate, Jack Stange, Bob 
Silz, Frank Verderber, Tom Zimmer, and me. 

Also in September, Carol and Gene Johnson hosted a 
Sunday Brunch in their lovely yard on September 
19th. The brunch replaced our infamous Sunday 
breakfast that would have occurred at our Fall 
Rendezvous at Cedar Beach had it not been canceled 
due to the virus.  The brunch started at 11:00 AM with 
our Bacon, Egg and Cheese on a roll breakfast 
sandwiches. It was great to have our “Grill Master” 

Gene Johnson back behind our flat-top griddle. He 
started cooking the bacon before I arrived to help him 
and once I arrived, he again coached me on how to 
cook bacon and later the eggs. He has been doing the 
breakfast cooking for years and I guess I am a slow 
learner.  Thanks Gene. You continue to make me a 
better bacon cooker and egg-flipper year after year.  In 
fact, as I improved over the morning, I thought I was a 
chef in a restaurant the way the eggs came out. Bacon 
and eggs with cheese cooked to order on a deli roll, 
what more can you ask for at a Sunday brunch? If you 
were thirsty, besides coffee, we had Bloody Mary’s 
and Mimosas to quench that thirst. Topping it all off 
were exceptional breakfast additions prepared by 
Dianne Richter, Judy Silz and Garry Biggs. 

I was pleased to see the number of members, spouses 
and guests who turned out for the event. Below is a 
list of those attending. Thank you all. 

Garry Biggs, Jerry Cappa, Holly & Michael Ferruso, 
Katie & Bob Fisher, Bobbi & Jack Hoogervorst, Carol 
& Gene Johnson, Gene Johnson, Jr. & son Aidan, 
Carol and Gene’s daughter Kristin, her husband Jim 
Ness and their son Michael, Linda & John LaDez, 
Dyan & John Latini, Camille & Mike Mercurio, 
Pavlos Mourdoukoutas, Mo Ramadan, Dianne & 
Mike Richter, Judy & Bob Silz, Jack Stange and 
Maryann, Kathy & Frank Verderber, Pam & Tom 
Zimmer, and Madelyn & me. 

One last item this month. Mike Richter recently added 
a new section on Captree’s website titled “Education”. 
Now, under this title, is a USCG Vessel Safety Check 
Examiner Instruction Manual, and a supporting USPS 
Power Point presentation that will help you become a 
Vessel Safety Check examiner. If you are interested in 
becoming an examiner, study up and take the test as 
Captree needs additional examiners. Please contact 
me if you need any additional information. 

Charlie Virga 

“Be Involved and Stay Involved” 

MEMBER INVOLVEMENT 
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Moving Rendezvous equipment to new storage facility 

"For Boaters, By Boaters" Page 12



Sunday Brunch at the home of Cdr. Carol and Gene Johnson 

Welcome to our new members 
Dyan and John Latini 
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Jerry Cappa accepting the USPS Distinctive 
Communicator Award for Captree’s website design 

Jack Stange accepting Captree’s Distinctive Member 
Award for his outstanding support to Captree 
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